Wednesday








June 22, 2022
Be it remembered that on Wednesday, 22nd day of June 2022 a regular meeting was held in the Conference room at 5:00 p.m.  The meeting was called to order by President Washam.

ROLL CALL

Members Present:  Messrs:   W. Washam J. Roberts, B. Sinclair, C. Bosworth, L. Burns Erin Oleksiuk, J. Morales

Members Absent: 
12:00 p.m. meeting called to order by President Washam, quorum of members present.

Invocation and pledge led by Linda Burns.
Robin Allen swore in Jose Morales as appointed Board Trustee for One year.

Jeffie Roberts made a motion to approve the minutes of May 25, 2022 seconded by Cole Bosworth.  All for.

Erin Oleksiuk made a motion to approve the financial report and to approve the bills presented by Robin Allen seconded by Beverly Sinclair.  All for.

David O’Dell gave the summer campus report. 

Supt. Hood recommended accepting the $500 bid for Purchase of Property Held in Trust by Coke County, 517 E. 6th Street, All of 8, part of 10, 11, 12, BLK 72, OTRL Acres: 0.351.  Erin Oleksiuk made a motion to accept the bid of $500 for said property seconded by Jeffie Roberts.  Six for, one abstained.
Supt. Hood recommended to sign agreement for the 2021-2022 TACS Member General Legal Services with Leon/Alcala, PLLC.  Beverly Sinclair made the motion to approve recommendation seconded by Linda Burns.  All for.
Supt. Hood recommended entering into an agreement with The Brokerage Store for Student/Athletic Accident Insurance.  Jose Morales made the motion to approve recommendation seconded by Linda Burns.  All for.
Supt. Hood recommended signing a Resolution Calling a Portion of Outstanding RLISD Unlimited Tax School Building Bonds for redemption prior to maturity.  Erin Oleksiuk made a motion to approve resolution as presented seconded by Jeffie Roberts.  All for.
Supt. Hood held a 2021-2022 budget workshop and ESSER funding.

Supt. Hood gave his respective report on enrollment numbers, update on summer maintenance, discussed upcoming agenda items and read thank you notes.
Supt. Hood presented Mrs. Ixtchel Olalde as Elementary Principal for the 2022-2023 school year.
The next regular meeting will be Wednesday June 20, 2022 at noon. 
Meeting adjourned at 12:55 pm.
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Wes Washam, President




              Jeffie Roberts, Secretary
